
 
 

 
 

June 2, 2023 

Re: Interstate 675 and Wilmington Pike Interchange Improvements (PID 115160) 
 Public Information Meeting - Rescheduled 

Dear Neighbor: 

We are writing to advise you that the Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT), the Montgomery County 
Transportation Improvement District (MCTID), Sugarcreek Township, the Greene County Engineer’s Office, and the City 
of Centerville are evaluating alternatives for improvements to the Interstate 675 and Wilmington Pike interchange. The 
project is necessary to address congestion and safety. The public information meetings originally scheduled for June 
6th and June 7th have been rescheduled for July 13th and July 18th.  

To ensure the proposed project is viable and successful, we are asking all those interested to attend and participate in 
the upcoming public meetings. We want your comments regarding the social, environmental, and economic impacts of 
this proposed project.  Additionally, we would appreciate any information you may have on the existence of cultural 
resources (archaeological, historic, architectural), ecological resources (streams, wetlands, etc.), or hazardous 
materials (dump sites, underground and above ground storage tanks, etc.) within the project area. We welcome your 
questions and comments at the following upcoming public involvement meetings.  
 

In Person Meeting 
Thursday July 13, 2023, 5:00 to 7:00 pm  
Location: Sinclair Centerville Campus at 5800 Clyo Road, Centerville, Ohio 45459 
 
Virtual Meeting 
Tuesday July 18, 2023 at 12:00 pm 
Hosted on project website: https://mctid.org/i-675-wilmington-pike-interchange-project/ 

 
All materials presented during the in-person meeting and the virtual public meeting will be the same. Materials will be 
available on the project website immediately following the virtual meeting. 

Feedback from the community will assist the project team in decision making. We ask that the public provide 
comments by August 18, 2023.  Comments can be provided during the public meetings, via the information below or on 
the project website: https://mctid.org/i-675-wilmington-pike-interchange-project/. All comments carry equal weight 
regardless of how they are submitted. 

 
Questions or comments? Please contact me: 
 
Crystal Corbin, Executive Director, MCTID 
Phone: 614-530-0884 
Email: ccorbin@mctid.org  

 
Individuals who require interpretation services or a reasonable accommodation to participate in this meeting should 
contact Crystal Corbin no later than June 21, 2023. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, sex, 
age, national origin, or disability. 

 
 

https://mctid.org/i-675-wilmington-pike-interchange-project/
https://mctid.org/i-675-wilmington-pike-interchange-project/


   

 

cc:  Tom Mazza, ODOT D8 Project Manager; Keith Smith, District Environmental Coordinator; Kathleen Fuller, District 
Public Information Officer 


